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July 2025



                                                                                      
Dear Parents and Carers,

How quickly time flies as yet another school year comes to a close and we look forward to the summer holidays. 

An ending of a school year gives one an opportunity to pause, reflect, consider and then to plan ahead. It is no different for our school community here at St Wilfrid’s School 

We have had another successful year with all our children achieving excellent results both in KS1 and KS2 as well as continuing to excel in all other areas of the curiculum and as you will all be aware in  February 2025 the school had its CSI Inspection undertaken by two Inspectors from the Diocese the Inspection focused on  the Religious life of the school. St Wilfrid’s school received an “Outstanding” grading in all 9 areas of the inspection which is a truly wonderful achievement that we all quite rightly  are very proud of and so well deserved.
I am always  hugely impressed with the incrediable opportunities which have been on offer to the children this year, we have a staff team who are very creative and enterprising and I firmly believe that the continued success of our school is a clear refelection of the hard work of all our Staff whatever role they play within our school community. 

So, I would like to take this opportunity to “Congratulate and Thank” Mrs McEniff, Mrs Harkness, Ms Davies and  all teaching staff for their  enthusiasm,commitment and hard work that each have shown throughout this last academic year in teaching the children to such a high standard. We also need to remember the non teaching staff within the school, so on behalf of the governing body I would like to say a huge “Thank you” to each and everyone of you for your support and commitment you have all given during the last year. 
We are aware of the need to keep up the good work, search out areas for improvement  to take the school forward, but that should never cloud the immense work done by all the staff, the wonderful achievements of all our children. and the tremendous support that you as Parents and Carer’s continue to give to the school. So, “Thank You”  to each and everyone of you for all your support that you have given throughout this last academic year it is very much appreciated. 
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As Governors we are extremely proud to serve on the Governing Body of a wonderful and unique school. We also believe that a vital part of our role is to share what we are doing within the school, so that everyone can understand why we have Governors and what we actually do and so that everyone feels free to chat with us about the school. 
So, in accordance with DFE Guidlines and on behalf of the Governing Body of St Wilfrid’s School I have written a Statement of Governance for Parents, Carers and the wider School Community. This statement can be found on the   Governor Page of the schools website.
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Once again Governors have been extremly busy throughout the year giving up their time on a purely voluntary basis to fulfil various roles. So, “I would like to thank personally the Governing Body for all their support and commitment that they have all given to St Wilfrid’s School during this last year”. 
We have reached that time of year when we sadly have to say a fond 
farewell and good luck; to all our Year 6 Children. Well done you have provided us with so many great memories, your Creative Arts performance of “Peter Pan” was trulyastounding a true testmant to the determination and aptitude for success. We will miss you, but we know that you are ready for a new challenge. Good luck in Year7. The entire school community of St Wilfrid’s is immensely proud of you and “wish you all well for the future and thank you for the memories”, and remember to dream big and show the world how amazing you all are. 
 Sadly, we also have to say Goodbye to our Parents who will be leaving us for the last time. Thank you for all your support that you have given to the school during your time with us. 
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 must go to Mrs O’Hara  for organising and guiding the children who attend St Wilfrid’s “Minnie Vinnies” this group of children is now a well established part of St Wilfrid’s School Community and throughout this year all the children have been actively involved at many different events both within School and our wider Parish community. “Thanks” also to  Mrs Bold,

Mrs Canavan and Sister Phyllis for offering support to Mrs O’Hara when it has bee needed  I would like to take this opportunity to say “Thank You” to Fr Paul for the wonderful .”Masses” and support he has given to the staff and children throughout this last academic year it has been very much appreciated 
Can I also take this opportunity to say “Thank You” to all our Volunteers who come into school on on a regular basis and freely give of their time, in either the classrooms to provide extra support to the class teacher, or with the children in out of school activities. 
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It was so lovely that so  many of you supported our recent Summer Fair at the beginning of July, I am sure that you will all agree that the Fair was great success. Huge thanks therefore must go to the very small committee of Parents, who all work tirelessly behind the scenes to ensure that these vital funds are raised throughout the school academic year. These funds then enable Mrs McEniff and Staff to purchase much needed resources for the children  that the school budget unfotunately is unable to provide.
As St Wilfrid’s prepares for the summer holidays. Let’s thank God for our school community. With the support of the Church, the family and the school all working in harmony the faith will be passed on.                                                                                 

God of wisdom, we thank you

for all the gifts you have given us

throughout this school year

We praise you for giving us life

for saving us in Christ
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and for choosing us to be your people

As we come to the end of this school year

we voice our gratitude

for the good things you have done in us

and we praise you for all who have shared

in the work of this school

We ask you to bless them in your love

and give them refreshment and peace

we praise you, God

through Jesus Christ, our Lord

who lives and reigns forever and ever                                              

Amen
Finally, I do hope that you all enjoy the summer break, if travelling – keep safe and let’s pray for a sunny summer that will ensure we are rested and ready for what the next school academic year may bring               
With all good wishes                     
Mrs Morrissey 
Chair of Governors                
